

of Canada

Farm Products Council Conseil des produits agricoles du Canada

Central Experimental Farm Building 59 960 Carling Avenue Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0C6

Ferme expérimentale centrale Édifice 59 960, avenue Carling Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0C6

Our file: 1215-9

July 16, 2015

Mr. John L. O'Kane John L. O'Kane Professional Corporation 57 Mill Street North, Suite 305 Brampton, Ontario L6X 1S9

Re: Complaint by Turkey Farmers of Ontario under Paragraph 7(1)(f) of the Farm Products Agencies Act, with regard to a decision by Turkey Farmers of Canada made on June 11, 2015, concerning Turkey Farmers of Canada's Multiplier Breeder Policy

Dear Mr. O'Kane:

The following is to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated July 13, 2015, regarding the complaint against the Turkey Farmers of Canada (TFC) with respect to its June 11, 2015 decision on the TFC Multiplier Breeder Policy and marketings made by Turkey Farmers of Ontario (TFO) under this policy.

Farm Products Council of Canada will review your letter as well as the complaint by TFO and will be contacting you and all of the parties in the coming days.

Should you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact Hélène Devost, Acting Director, Council Operations and Communications at 613-759-1589 or by email at helene.devost@agr.gc.ca.

Yours sincerely,

Nathalie Vanasse

Registrar





cc: Mark Davies, Chairman, Turkey Farmers of Canada Ingrid de Visser, Chair, Turkey Farmers of Ontario Geoffrey P. Spurr, Legal Counsel for TFO, St Catharines, Ontario Laurent Pellerin, Chairman, Farm Products Council of Canada